





VOLUME XVIII NO. 30

RIDDLE MEMORIAL HOSPITAL

MARCH, 1984



# 984

# LOOKING BACK US

Time is not measured by the passing of years - but by what one does, what one feels, and what one achieves.

So it is on to 1984 with just 16 years to go to the year 2000! Let us march on into the future!

## PAST AND PRESENT ACTIVITIES OF THE ASSOCIATED AUXILIARIES

BEATTY HILLS - President, Mildred Juechter.

1983 Activities, - January Auction, February
Flower Arranging, silk and live, - March, Lady
Victoria demonstrated and sold hand made pillows, etc. - April, Financial talk by representative from Provident Bank - May, Lunch at
duPont Country Club - June, a picnic and pool
party - October, Wedding Memories - December,
Chris mas Luncheon at Springhaven Club - January, Meeting and Auction. FUTURE EVENTS Dolls On Parade, Program by Bell Telephone,
Silk Flowers, Making and Arranging, and Comedy In Fashions. These are all functions held
in the homes, along with mini-luncheons after
each monthly meeting.

CONCORD - President, Irene Greene.

Auction of Food and White Elephant at meeting in November - Bake Sale, Crafts, and a basket of wine and cheese in the Hospital Lobby, February It was a financial success.

At each and every meeting, they fill their Piggy Banks, and at the May Meeting they turn over their monies. In the Fall of 1984, they will take a space at the Riddle Memorial Hospital Tailgate Sale, plus a Cake Bake on Election Day at the Poles.

LIMA - President, Dolly Stiteler
Successful Lobby Sale in <u>December</u>. Participated in Tailgate Sale. In the month of <u>May</u>, 1984, they will have a Lobby Sale

MEDIA - President, Kennie Payne
Bake Sale and Wine and Cheese Basket chanced
off in Lobby. This event was so successful,
that they decided to do another in March on
the 23rd. The Wine and Cheese Basket will be
chanced off in the Lobby of that week.

MIDDLETOWN- President, Kitty Wagner
Cake Bake at the Country Fair in September.
November, Breakfast breads and Bake Sale in
the Hospital Lobby. Also, sold one pound
bags of pecans right up until Christmas. The
big project for 1984 is MOANA FASHION SHOW
AND LUNCHEON, -APRIL 14th. As an Auxiliary,
donations of clothing and household items are
collected for the Thrift Shop.

NETHER PROVIDENCE - President, Elsie Gibson Contributions to the success of the Country Fair was due to the cooperation of all members, but especially Florence Hertzler and Joanna Cupples who chaired the Bear Toss and Roll-A-Ball Booths, which netted a profit of \$3,507. October brought preparations for their Annual Apple Festival. A work shop was held at the home of Sue Mills, where members made wreaths, aprons, and hand made articles. The sale of delicious food, cheese helped realize a profit of \$987.00. November, they opened an account at the Riddle Thrift Shop. Marie Alexander will consign items which members donate, with 2/3rds of the money to Nether Providence Auxiliary, and 1/3rd to the Hospital - How Can They Lose!!! Elsie Buhle, single handedly managed the sale of Fruit Cakes and realized a profit

(Continued)

Auxiliary Reports - Continued of \$337.00. Congratulations and "thank you" Elsie. December Meeting was hosted by Holly House members, and we enjoyed many foods prepared by our members. "Homework" was to read the Bylaws in preparation for a discussion of Auxiliary Members' obligations and responsibilities at the January Meeting.

ROSE TREE - President, Marie Salati
1983, Bake Sale in the Hospital Lobby. St.
Patrick's Bridge Luncheon at Springhaven.
Swim Party at Mary Mallon's. Beehive Booth
at Country Fair. December Party Luncheon for
Rose Tree members. Dates and Activities for
1984 - Bus Trip to Atlantic City, February
29th. Bake Sale in the Hospital Lobby, March
23rd. Luncheon and Card Party, Springhaven,
March 28th. Swim Party at Mary Mallon's in
June. A Christmas Party in December, and
again the Country Fair Beehive Booth in September.

SPRINGHAVEN - President Marty Dwyer
Fashion Show Luncheon at Springhaven Club.
Lobby Sale of casseroles. Activities for
1984 - a possible Fashion Show and a Bus Trip
to the Casinos.

#### \*\*\*\*\*\*\*



NINA CRUICE, CHAIRMAN OF THE 1983 COUNTRY FAIR, PRESENTING A CHECK FOR \$40,741.84 TO PRESIDENT OF THE ASSOCIATED AUXILIARIES, DUCHESS WYNN



CHRISTMAS MINI LUNCHEON IN THE MEETING ROOM OF RMH



CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON WAS HOSTED BY PRESIDENT OF THE ASSOCIATED AUXILIARIES, DUCHESS WYNN



ALICE WILKINSON, THRIFT SHOP CHAIRMAN PRE-SENTED THE BOARD WITH A CHECK FOR \$30,000.00. ALICE STATED THAT ANYONE WILLING TO PUT A FEW HOURS WORKING IN THE THRIFT SHOP WOULD BE VERY WELCOMED!

IRISH COFFEE - Continued hot coffee, not instant, and stir in one teaspoon of sugar. Pour an ounce of Irish Whiskey into the coffee, but don't stir, just let it work its way into the brew. Then top the works with good, homemade whipped cream. We're told that's what really makes the drink. The proper way to drink Irish Coffee is through the whipped cream, which cools the coffee as you sip.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



A successful Board Of Director's Cocktail
Party was held at Aronimink Country Club on
November 27th, 1983. It was a huge success.
A special "thank you" to Lori Shockley, Director of Public Relations, and her Committee.
A delicious and delightful evening.

"Where's The Beef?"



EVER SUPPORTIVE IS THE HONORABLE JUDGE JOHN
V. DIGGINS WITH GINGER LOBB AT THE DIRECTOR'S
COCKTAIL PARTY



ROSE TREE AUXILIARY BUS TRIP TO ATLANTIC

### More than Just A Bus Ride...

Some people treat life like a slot machine, trying to put in as little as possible and hoping to hit the "jack pot". Wiser people think of life as a solid investment from which they receive in terms of what they put in......SLOTS OF LUCK!!!!



# RIDDLE THRIFT SHOP GREAT VALUES

FOR THE

#### **SMART SHOPPER**

SALE HOURS:

MON TO THUR .....9:30 AM TO 4:00 PM FRIDAY ..... 9:30 TO 9:00 PM SATURDAY ...... 9:30 TO 12:30 PM

**CONSIGNING HOURS** 

NOW ACCEPTING

SPRING CLOTHING

Located on Hospital Grounds





"TWO BEAUTIFUL DOLLS", DOROTHY ROLISON CO-CHAIRMAN OF THE MERRY TOKEN GIFT SHOP, HOLDING CABBAGE PATCH DOLL THAT NETTED \$316.00 IN CHANCES, DURING OUR CHRISTMAS SALES.



ANN VAN NORDEN "POURED" ON NURSES DAY. 160 NURSES ATTENDED. ALWAYS A VERY SPECIAL DAY!



MARION LAUFER, DIRECTOR OF NURSES AT RMH RECEIVING CHRISTMAS CORSAGE ON NURSES DAY, FROM BETTY HOLLINGSWORTH, PUBLIC RELATIONS CHAIRMAN OF THE ASSOCIATED AUXILIARIES

WELCOME NEW SIEMENS COMPUTERIZED AXIAL TOMOGRAPHY SCANNER (CT SCANNER)



Dr. Armand L. Bernabie, Jr., Director Of The Department of Radiology, Dr. Kamal B. Russell have the responsibility for operations for the new Scanner services. The first patient to be diagnosed on Riddle's CT Scanner was 8 year old Christian Goodman.

The EMI CT Scanner is a revolutionary advancement in the field of Radiology, since the descovery of the X-Ray.

The size, alone, is impressive. At 7:00 AM on Monday, September 19th, the crates containing the Scanner were <u>carefully</u> moved into the front entrance of the Hospital. The main unit was uncrated on the driveway, and then rolled through the Lobby, down the Laboratory, and on the way to the Radiology Department.

The Scanner helps provide physicians with a new "three-dimensional window" into such inaccessible areas of the body, brain, pancreas, liver, and lungs. Within mere seconds, the CT Scanner xrays cross sections of a particular area of the body and transfers the image onto a TV Computer Screen. Quick and painless, the CT Scanner became an important tool in the diagnosis of many illnesses.

Not only will this unit provide consistently high image quality and full spectrum of procedure as well as time.

#### \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*



### SURE 'N BEGORAAH! IRISH COFFEE

The best way to serve Irish Coffee is in a good size stem glass that has been pre-heated with hot water to prevent breakage. Use

5 to 6 ounces of strong,

(Continued)

# Let's talk it over

RIDDLE RAP

First comes St. Patrick's Day, when the Irish celebrate the "wearin' of the green", then comes April 15th, when the government observes the "sharin' of the green"! Everyone wishes a speedy recovery to MARION DUBOLINO. We miss Marion in the Merry Token Gift Shop. .....Glad to hear CORNELIA BURCKHARDT, Chairman of the Merry Token Gift Shop is around and about ..... MURIEL KEEHLER of Middletown Auxiliary, JANE ACTON'S husband Elton, BLANCHE HAEBEL, CLARA ELLIOT, and BETTY NOEL of Lima Auxiliary, JEAN AND JACK FISH, ELSIE GIBSON, are all on the road to recovery. Our very best wishes.....Welcome home to HELEN LAIM-BEER from Florida......DUCHESS WYNN turned over the Executive Meeting of the Associated Auxiliaries to LETTY CLARK, First Vice President, who announced her Country Fair Chairmen for 1984 will be KITTY AND DICK WAGNER, and her new Grounds Chairmen, NINA AND JACK CRUICE.....Springhaven Auxiliary welcomes six new members, MARION DEL VECCIO, GRACE GAROFOLA, HILDA GEORGE, JEAN PERGOLESE, BETTY RAMAIKA, and CHARMIAN STRODE..... The Thrift Shop has a new bookkeeper, MAE MESSA....ELMA ALBRIGHT, ANN McELROY and MABYL WEBB worked very hard on "Policies and Procedures" for the Associated Auxiliaries - not an easy task, but well done!.....Man O' War Ball will be May 12th, 1984 at Longwood Gardens. Mark your Calendar NOW, and buy your tickets early. Please don't miss this affair!..... KITTY WAGNER reports that she still needs a Co-Chairman for the Country Fair and a Co-Chairman for Grounds. It's lots of fun to be involved in the Fair, and very rewarding. Please contact Kitty Wagner if you are interested (566-0135).....The Country Fair Theme this year is "The Fairest Af The Fair Are Volunteers" - since this is the Year Of The Volunteer.....CYNTHIA KIPP and MIG PURNER have secured the attendance of the 76ers mascot, BIG SHOT, and many more surprises. Balloon Booth will be a big asset to our Country Fair. A Doctor's Wives Auxiliary is in the process of being organized, and we sincerely hope that this idea is met with enthusiasum.....EMMA PUSEY and her Nominating Committee state that their slate is almost completed.....BETTY HOLLINGSWORTH reported that Doctor's Day will be March 30th. .....MR. DONALD LAUGHLIN, President of RMH said that we will have a Golf Tournament in June (understand a special golf club has just been developed -- to be broken by a golfer in a fit of temper to give the player emotional release!).....HELEN LAIMBEER announced

that a Membership Coffee will be held Thursday April 26th for prospective members. A tour of the Hospital will be included ..... There are three new members on the Board Of Directors of RMH, JAMES NOYES, ALBERT ELKO, DR. WILLIAM GALLIGAN.....Congratulations to KITTY AND ALEC SHAW on becoming grandparents of a little girl...... Hope ANNABELLE HETZEL is feeling better.....In light of the new federal regulations, including DRG and TEFRA which vitally concerns our Hospital and ourselves, the General Board heard an interesting and timely talk, and slides. The presentation was by Ms. LETTY PIPER from the firm of Cooper and Lybrand.....We are very happy to hear CATHERINE WOOD, RN is coming along very well. Catherine's son, Walter J. Wood was promoted to Lt. Colonel in the Marines. Lt. Colonel WOOD, we too are proud of you. Congratulations!.....MRS. JOE STEWARD on February 14th, 1977 had triplets at RMH. They are now 7 years of age. Going back just a bit further, on March 7th, 1963 MRS. JOHN J. MONAHAN gave birth to a 7 pound 10 ounce boy William James, the very first baby to be born at RMH. Where DO the years go?..... The next thing you know, it will be Country Fair Time, - the dates September 14th, 15th, and 16th, 1984.....We wish to thank PAUL WILKINSON, who was responsible for having the tickets for the Moana Fashion Show printed, gratis..... A special "hello" to EDNA NEIL-ON. We miss you in the Merry Token Shop Edna, and hope you are well and happy.....EVELYN and GEORGE ROSTRON had a beautiful trip to Hawaii. Evelyn is in the Beatty Hills Auxiliary and was an active Volunteer in the Merry Token Gift Shop. George was in the Men's Auxiliary. They celebrated their anniversary on January 16th. Best Wishes and many more..... Glad to see DONNA CAMPBELL came to visit at RMH. Before she moved, Donna was a very active Auxilian. She is the daughter of BERN-ICE PAGE.....END - Hold in there! All of a sodden, it will be Spring!!



BILL BAIRD (husband of Spip Baird)
JOSEPHINE JENCKES (Middletown Auxiliary)
JAN PARKS (Springhaven Auxiliary)
ELEANOR McCAFFERTY (Beatty Hills Aux.)
NANCY KULP VOORHEES (Thrift Shop Vol.)

Our sympathy to Dorothy Rolison on the death of her father-in-law - to Alice and Nels Wilkinson on the death of his mother.

HEARTFELT SYMPATHY TO ALL THE FAMILIES OF OUR BELOVED FRIENDS

#### RIDDLE RASCAL



BET YOU CAN GUESS

This lady knows the way to make each day seem more worthwhile. She does the nicest things and always wears a smile. She makes this world a better place by practicing the art of reaching out to others - and by giving from the heart!

If you guess correctly, you win a \$5.00 Gift Certificate from the Merry Token Gift Shop.

GOOD LUCK!

EDITOR......GENGER LOBB
COORDINATOR.....JACKIE DOWD



BETWIXT AND BETWEEN

MARCH IS A JADE, A FICKLE THING

WITH THE WINTER'S WIND, AND THE SUN OF SPRING

THE SUN WRITES "COME"! AND THE WIND SAYS"GO"
THE SUN WRITES "RAIN"! AND THE WIND SAYS
"SNOW"!

THE SUN KEEPS WRITING, THE WIND ERASING
AND MARCH NEVER KNOWS WHICH WAY SHE'S FACING.

#### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE





Since I cannot meet with all of you individually, I find it difficult to know just what your thoughts are.

As President, I have tried, during my term, to represent you to the best of my ability. I am proud of what we have all accomplished. Without you, we never could have done it.

There is always room, in every organization, for improvement. Help us make these improvements. Please take the time to fill in the enclosed form and mail it anonymously to the Auxiliary Office. You've heard from us, -now let us hear from you!

DUCHESS WYNN, PRESIDENT ASSOCIATED AUXILIARIES

RIDDLE MEMORIAL HOSPITAL MEDIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19063 €.20





#### FIRST CLASS MAIL